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City accepts park plan
 
By Patty Brant
 
 That night the city accepted the park management plan
it charged the park advisory board to complete. Chairman Craig
Bartoshuk presented the plan to the commissioners, who will review it
and format/ edit it before submitting it to the South Florida Water
Management District (SFWMD). The City of LaBelle has leased the
site, on the north side of the Caloosahatchee River in Glades County,
from SFWMD.
  Mr. Bartoshuk told the board several of the advisory board members
wished to remain involved in planning the park, an idea Mayor
Puletti welcomed.
 There are many issues yet to be resolved, including a number of
objections by Riverbend Estates residents, whose neighborhood is
adjacent to the site and whose access road may be used to get to the
proposed park.
  Much remains unknown, including funding sources, the fate of
several sensitive species residents say may be found there and
security issues.
  According to Mr. Bartoshuk, “The work is just beginning.  He also
suggested the LaBelle commissioners meet with Glades and Hendry County
representatives since they must both be involved in the plans.
 
 Mr. Bartoshuk asked the board to note the assistance and
recommendations of the Division of Forestry in identifying which trees
to keep at the site, plan options and burning guidelines.
  Mayor Puletti was pleased for the advisory board to continue work
on the park, especially the Riverbend Estate members. He added that no
infringement on Riverbend was ever intended.
  Advisory board member Margaret England reminded the commissioners
that they are still on a time line to get the plan to SFWMD by
October.
  The board unanimously accepted the plan for formatting and
editing.
  Fire Chief Malcolm Johnson reported that the area is still dry and
that he plans to keep burn ban in place for another month.

 He said two more firefi ghters have been accepted on the
department, for a total of 19. He said they are also very pleased with
two new brush trucks.
 
Utility update
 
Applied Technology Management's Grant Misterly said workers  are
waiting for a mixer for the new chemical additive system that should
help settle coagulants in the water and improve clarity.
 
In other business:
 
June 12 the board voted to rescind fuel economy measures voted for
in May and will look again at possible measures. It was found those
measures were more diffi cult to implement than expected.
  Mayor Puletti welcomed Commissioners Hilda Zimmerly and Dave
Lyons back for two more years. With no opposition for their seats,
there will be no city election this year.

